
Calne CATG - Issue 4441 A3102 Mile Elm 
 
Update on Personal Injury Collisions – 29/06/17 
 
 
Resurfacing work was carried out on this section of the A3102 during July and August 2016.  
A briefing note was issued at this time to record all of the actions taken by Wiltshire 
Highways since the fatal collision in March 2014. The note also confirmed that the site would 
be monitored closely over the winter period into 2017. 
 
The Police’s collision database shows that there have been four personal injury collisions at 
the S-bend by Milestone Cottage and Wayside in the latest three year period from 1st June 
2014 to 31st May 2017.  However, all of these were recorded before the resurfacing work 
took place. 
 
The four collisions are noted as:  
 
August 2014 – Serious 
Sept 2015 – Slight 
Jan 2016 – Slight 
June 2016 – Serious 
 
In each of these incidents, the driver has seemingly lost control on the same left hand bend 
whilst travelling southbound towards Sandy Lane, in conditions described as wet or damp. 
 
 
 
     


